
Board of Supervisors Memorandum 

August 2, 2016 

Purchase Agreement for Frick Property and Restricted Use of Starr Pass Environmental 
Enhancement Funds 

Background 

On May 20, 2016, I provided the Board with a memorandum regarding the possible 
acquisition of the 276-acre Frick property, adjacent to Tucson Mountain Park along West 
35th Street, using Starr Pass Environmental Enhancement Funds. On July 5, 2016 the Board 
adopted a final budget for Pima County that included the use of these funds for a down 
payment on the Frick property this Fiscal Year, contingent on successful negotiations with 
the property owner and approval of a purchase agreement by the Board. A purchase 
agreement has been signed by the property owner and has been scheduled by Real Property 
for the Board's consideration on August 2, 2016. The total purchase price is $2,075,000, 
with $375,000 due at closing and the remainder due in three equal annual payments 
thereafter, with zero interest and no prepayment penalties. 

Revenues from the Starr Pass Environmental Enhancement Fund will be used to pay for the 
Frick property. As explained in my May 20 memorandum, these funds are restricted by a 
development agreement between the County and the developer of the J.W. Marriott Starr 
Pass Resort, to be spent only on expanding and enhancing Tucson Mountain Park. To be 
clear, these funds cannot be used for pavement preservation or other County uses. To date, 
revenues from this fund have been used for a variety of eligible projects including a new 
trailhead, trails that connect the resort to the park's 60 + mile trail system, invasive species 
management, mountain lion surveys (at least 6 adult mountain lions use the park), 
interpretive signage and land acquisition. 

The County has also applied for a grant from the Tohono O'odham Nation to accelerate 
payment to the seller and to reduce the amount needed from the Starr Pass fund. 

Recommendation 

I recommend the Board approve the purchase of the Frick property, expanding Tucson 
Mountain Park by 276 acres. 

Respectfully submitted, 

C.H. Huckelberry 
County Administrator 

CHH/dr - July 28, 2016 
Attachment 






